
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Broome, Darryldbroome@aging.sc.gov

Date: 7/27/2017 8:02:52 AM
Subject: Re: ElderCare Trust Fund

​The letter we received is from GHS and Oconee Memorial. Is that one of these below?


From: Broome, Darryl 
Sent: Thursday, July 27, 2017 7:58 AM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: Fw: ElderCare Trust Fund 
 
Thought I had sent this. 
 

Sent using OWA for iPhone 

From: Hightower, Kay
 
Sent: Wednesday, July 5, 2017 4:43:50 PM
 
To: Broome, Darryl
 
Cc: Wolf, Anne
 
Subject: ElderCare Trust Fund 
 
Hi Darryl-
 
This is to follow-up on a conversation regarding the ElderCare Trust Fund. As I already told you, the Grant Review 
Panel recommended that this year’s awards go to the Anderson Interfaith Ministries and the ARK of SC. A detailed 
memo about this year’s award process is attached. Contact information for this year’s awardees is below.
 
Anderson Interfaith Ministries
PO Box 1136, Anderson SC 29622
(864) 226-2273
Program Director: Kristi King-Brock
 
The ARK of SC
206 Central Avenue, Summerville SC 29483
(843) 832-2357
Program Director: Peg Lahmeyer
 
 
 
 
Kay Taylor Hightower, Esquire
Program Manager
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9903, Fax 803-734-9886
khightower@aging.sc.gov
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